Leduc Ringette Association

Annual General Meeting Agenda
Wednesday, April 25, 2018
Piper Ball Room, Royal Executive Hotel @ 6:30PM
1. Call to order: 6:40 pm
2. Establishment of quorum – Over 50 attendees, quorum established
Board Memebers in Attendance:  Chelsea Cameron, Kari Baker, Kristine Gullickson, Bonnie Lammie, Angela Hewlett, Christine Pittman, Kerri McKinnon, Pam Horn, Mike Baker, Karen Clark, Troy Thember, Dean Charpentier, Ashlee Martinook 
3. Additions to Agenda - No
4. Approval of Agenda – Christine Pittman motions, Pam Horn seconds, all in favor
5. Approval of 2017 AGM Minutes – Kari Baker motions, Pam Horn seconds, all in favor
6. Reports:
a. Presidents Report – Chelsea Cameron

Good evening everyone! Thank you for coming out to our 2018 AGM. 
We have concluded another great season with many wins for the association. I would like to thank all the members for their contributions this past season. This association banks heavily on volunteers to help with coaching, team management, fundraising, tournaments, and many other events. I would like to thank all the board members for their contributions this past season. To those staying on the board, and to those who are choosing to step down – the association would not be where it is today without you.
b. Vice President – Kari Baker
It was a good season.  There were no official complaints this year.

c. Treasurer’s Report – Kristine Gullickson
Closing balance for the season: $90962.69

Outstanding cheques that have yet to clear: $4343.03 (Mostly fees from Provincials, end of season account closing and donations.)

Outstanding receivables: $128.31 (Ice Costs from Drayton Valley)
d. Ice Allocator’s Report – Angela Hewlett

 I had a great year, everything went well, I didn’t have any complaints that were voiced to me.  I had positive feedback throughout when I asked coaches about their ice. We only had 2 slots go unused this season, All teams were scheduled for away games that weekend as It was during the first weekend of session 2 that we were unable to hand back during the grace period of 21 days.  It didn’t help that session 2 was delayed. But it worked out and I’m happy with only 2 slots unused. Ice costs were $54,275.43 for this season. For next season I would try request no early ice.  Try to get a later slot than 4:45pm. It wasn’t ideal.  Coaches having to leave work early to be there etc., also tough on working parents. However, it was the only other option was after 8pm ice and with so many u10s this last session it was the only option. I tried to rotate and share it evenly amongst the teams. Ice Allocator is a job where you always have to be vigilant, watching everyone’s schedules and make sure games are rescheduled.  It’s good to be in constant communication with Managers. The team Managers and Coaches were fantastic, and we always keep in communication and it made the Job easy.  It can consume a lot of time when the sessions are first released. Making the practice rotation, keeping it fair, rescheduling games etc..  I’m starting back to work in the fall and hoping someone will be willing to take it on. 
e. Referee-In-Chief – Christine Pittman
Some of my personal highlights for this season include working with a new Mentorship program through NARRA, participating in provincial play downs at U16/19&Open A play and being invited to officiate at the RAB Challenge Cup this upcoming weekend. We had 4 brand new officials this season and have 3 officials who are being invited to attend the Level 2 clinic in the fall. At this point I would like to continue to develop our current officials therefore we will not be accepting new officials at this point.
f. Registrar’s Report – Kerri McKinnon
This season we had 138 unique player registrations, 50 team officials (including duplicates) on 10 teams.
For the upcoming season we are projecting the following numbers:

· U10 – 37 players

· U12 – 24 players

· U14 – 19 Players

· U16 – 17 Players

· U19 – 25 Players

g. Zone 5 Rep. Report – Pam Horn
h. Equipment Manager’s Report – Vacant
Kari Baker – There are a couple of teams that still need to return jerseys, but I have been in touch with them so we are good there.  If anyone else has any equipment/jerseys still needing to be returned to please contact Kari as soon as possible.
i. Fundraising & Bingo Report – Mike Baker
We had 3 important fundraisers for the association this year.

Bottle Drive: $3135.00

6 Bingos: $3600

Raffle: $3706.80

We have another 6 bingos set up for the upcoming season. We should be in line again for the Oilers 50/50 for the 2018/19 Season. (The application for this 50/40 will come out in May or June)
Keeping track of volunteers was a challenge this year.
j. Manager Coordinator’s Report – Karen Clark
This flowed smoothly throughout the season.  Any questions that came about were able to be answered.  
k. Coach Coordinator’s Report – Troy Thember
There were quite a few new coaches this year.  Everyone was certified before the deadline which was great.  Hopefully all of the new coaches continue on. 
l. Player Development’s Report – Dean Charpentier
LRA Held its first conditioning camp from Aug 21-25, 2017 with 35 players registered. The camp consisted of 3 ice sessions and 1 gym session. The camps were ran by TR Athletics of Leduc. 
Evaluations were held in early Sept 2017 using the UAA’s and also utilized 3rd party evaluators for U14 selection. The evaluation group had a vast selection of ringette knowledge with one member having coached for over 15 years.
Power Skating Sessions were provided to each team every Wednesday from late November to March. The sessions were ran by Shannon Jordan who provided professional instruction. The coaches were encouraged to come out and participate to utilize in their own practices. 
Currently hosting 1st ever Spring 3x3 Development program in Leduc. The program has 8 sessions for U10 and 10 Sessions for the U12 and U14/16 groups. We had to combine the U14/16 group to gain numbers. We had several players come from Beaumont to play as well. I have watched several sessions and would say it’s a success by the smile on the girl’s faces! Most of comments have been positive and aim to build better next season. The on-ice portion is being ran by 200 Hockey & Ringette Development based out of Edmonton. 
Upcoming Season: 

With some Pre-Planning, LRA was able to get 5 days of ice for the 2018 Conditioning Camps, which will be held from Aug 27-31, 2018. We will be adding more dryland time for the camps as well. Details will follow AGM. Camps will only be offered based on registrations. 
Would like to revitalize Active Start program. Will researches what other associations are doing throughout the country. The intent would be to improve program and attract players. 
Goaltending Clinics –Would like to offer clinics throughout the season. Will pursues a couple and will encourage coaching staff to attend. 
Would like to see Power Skating offered again as part of our regular season development. 
Will plans on hosting a 2nd Annual Spring 3x3 Development program in 2019 in Leduc. The goal is to add 15mins ice time to the 1 hr slot and arrange bi-weekly games with Edmonton teams. The additional ice time will allow for more skill drills. 
Currently researching a Winter Development program that would provide additional on-ice sessions throughout the season. The program would consist of power skating, skating development, small area games, 3x3 and dryland training. 
m. Social Media’s Report – Ashlee Martinook
Tried to post every picture that came her way.  
**Need more photos sent to the social media coordinator from all divisions so everyone can see the great things all of our players do **

n. Tournament Coordinator’s Report – Crystal Wolfe
This year we had 56 teams attend the 2018 Wild Thing Tournament with 84 team from all over AB & SK applying to attend. Overall, positive reviews from teams on attending the tournament. Utilizing ice at the Alex was helpful but very cold. 

Next year we will be looking at hosting less teams to shorten the days up for the all members of the association.
o. Webmaster’s Report
p. PR & Marketing Report- Brenda Goddu
The sponsorship program continues to be successful for LRA. $5700 of sponsorship for the 2017-18 season. 

The marketing director was responsible for approaching businesses. Businesses were approached in person – many businesses have found it difficult to sponsor with the oil sector downturn.

LA Nissan, United Cycle and Prairie Dental finished year two of their three-year contract. All expressed that they had a great season with their teams. The teams worked well together with their sponsors with such events as the chilli cook off, and the parades in Leduc. 

Tim Horton’s continues to sponsor LRA.

Working with Wyndam inn to become a host hotel.

U12 used United Cycle for their team apparel. As United Cycle was the sponsor for U12 this promoted a positive working relationship with them.

Exploring options to have one company to order from for each individual team apparel.

The Community Registration held at the LRC continues to be a great marketing tool for LRA.

q. Team reports

i. Active Start – It was a trying year.  There were 7 skaters in this group.  A couple of parents stepped up to coach after a few ice times without any coaches.  
ii. U10S1-1 – They had a really good year.  The kids grew a lot and had fun.  They went to two tournaments and all of the kids had a lot of fun.  They finished first place in the season.  
iii. U10S1-2 – They had a really good year.  Most skaters on this team were new to ringette and the kids really developed a lot throughout the season.  They played in two tournaments and had a lot of fun and made a lot of new friendships.
iv. U10S2-1 -  Coach Derrek was really impressed with the development of the girls.  They finished their season on 5th and provincials in 4th.  They had a lot of fun this year. 
v. U10S3-1 – They had a great year.  It was a development year with lots of challenges.  The goal tending is huge in this division.  
vi. U12C – They had a good season.  They had a variety of skill levels from really good to brand new in this team.  They went to three tournaments this year and won bronze, silver and gold in them.  They missed going to provincials by the smallest of margins.
vii. U14B -  They had a really good year.  The girls really grasped the team concept by the end of the year and were the best passing team by provincials.  The girls definitely had the loudest dressing room everywhere they went and had a really fun year.  
viii. U14A – They had a really good year.  They made it to provincials and lost in a mini game and ended up in fifth.  They won gold at the Leduc Tournament and silver in the Kelowna tournament.  
ix. U16B – They started off in the A division and moved to the B.  The team was outstanding and overall had a great year. 
x. U19A – They had a big team of 19 girls this year.  The girls were from Leduc, Beaumont and Drayton Valley.  This large number worked out well throughout the season with all of the girls busy schedules.  The only time everyone was available was during provincials but they worked it all out.  The won bronze in provincials.  They played in five tournaments this season and won gold in one.  It was a great year. 
xi. Open B – This was the first year with an Open B team.  It had been a couple of years for an open team n the association.  They struggled with commitment issues.  They need about 19 to 20 players due to that.  Chelsea would like to host an Open B team again.
7. New Business
a. Request for 2 Members to Audit the books

Shawna Paul and Tamara Bellerose volunteered.
8. Election of Board
Members of the LRA Board may be nominated or may volunteer. Members may not hold more than one Executive position and may not hold more than two positions total within the Association. (This includes Board positions and Team Staff positions.) Board approval may be granted for those seeking more than two positions, if the positions are deemed manageable for the individual.
President
Chelsea Cameron stands
Non-voting year for this position
Vice President

Kari Baker stands

Unchallenged 

Kari Baker declared Vice President
Treasurer

Kristine Gullickson stands
Unchallenged

Kristine Gullickson declared Treasurer
Ice Allocator

Angela Hewlett steps down 
No Volunteers
Position vacant
Referee-In-Chief

Christine Pittman stands
Unchallenged

Christine Pittman declared Referee-In-Chief
Registrar

Kerri McKinnon stands
Unchallenged

Kerri McKinnon declared registrar
Secretary

Bonnie Lammie stepping down
Michelle Sallenback volunteers

Unchallenged 

Michelle Sallenback declared secretary
Black Gold League Representative

Pam Horn stands
Unchallenged

Pam Horn declared BGL Representative
Equipment Manager
Vacant
Jackie Jones volunteers

Unchallenged

Jackie Jones declared equipment manager 
Fundraising Coordinator

Mike Baker stepping down
Crystal Kardelis volunteers

Unchallenged

Crystal Kardelis declared fundraising coordinator
Manager Coordinator

Karen Clark stands
Unchallenged

Karen Clark declared manager coordinator
Coach Coordinator

Troy Thember stepping down
No Volunteers

Position Vacant
Player Development

Dean Charpentier stands
Unchallenged

Dean Charpentier declared player development
Social Media Director

Ashlee Martinook stepping down
Erin Black volunteers

Unchallenged

Erin Black declared social media director
Tournament Coordinator

Crystal Wolfe stepping down
Chelsea Cameron is willing to do the scheduling

Kari Baker is willing to answer any questions.

No volunteers

Position vacant
Webmaster

Amy Lackie volunteers
Unchallenged 

Amy Lackie declared webmaster
Marketing Director

Brenda Goddu stands
Unchallenged

Brenda Goddu declared marketing director
9. Draw for Free Membership
As an incentive to attending the AGM, we will draw for one free membership, in each age division, from those members that attend the entire meeting.  One ticket may be submitted per family. NOTE: Families with more than one child must pick which division to enter for the draw.
Winners

U10 – Kim Robinson

U12 – Jolene Bidulka

U14 – Angela Gilmour

U16 – Leigh Sveinsson

U19 – Angela Hewlett
10. Motion to Adjourn – 7:41
